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A meeting of the Playing Fields and Recreation Committee was held in the Pavilion, Manor Park on Monday 17th March 2014.
Present: Cllrs A Greenway (Chairman), A Lowen, R Pikett, Mrs P van Gelderen, 

                Mrs K England and Mr T Peachman (Welton FC)
Also present: Mrs S Hilditch (Welton Bowls Club), Mr T May (Youth Member) and               1 member of the public
Clerk:  Mrs J Murray
14/03/14       Chairman’s remarks
                     The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
14/03/15       Co-option

· No representative from the WS&SC was present.
· On a proposal from Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to co-opt Thomas May as the Youth Member representative for this meeting.
14/03/16  
Apologies 



None
14/03/17
Disclosure of pecuniary interests 

None
14/03/18 
Minutes 

          On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote and an amendment that the notes of the meeting held on 20th January 2014 be approved and signed as the minutes.
14/03/19
Clerk’s Report

           
The Clerk had nothing to report on this occasion.

14/03/20
Correspondence

             Kompan – Play equipment quote

             Lano Sports – Maintenance after care visit report

             Sovereign – Play equipment quote

             Play Maintain – Annual play equipment inspection reports

Welton Football Club – Signed Service Level Agreement & confirmation of change of “Club Night” to Thursday

Welton Football Club – Letter re: trophy cabinet & advertising banners

Resident – Letter apologising for damage caused to Ryland Road playing field

Saint John Security Installations Ltd – quote for CCTV
Football Foundation – re Barclays Premier League Trophy Tour
Lincolnshire Police – re reinstatement of response

14/03/21
Financial matters

       Members were provided with a financial report to date. 
14/03/22
User Reports

· Youth Representative – Nothing on AGP, no problems to report. It was suggested again that a mat at the entrance to the AGP would be useful.
· WS&SC – No representative present. 
· Bowls Club – The season starts on 28th April 2014 with an away match. Second week in May is the first home fixture.
14/03/23       Welton Football Club
· On a proposal from Cllr Lowen, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to allow the installation of a display cabinet in the pavilion – re-position notice boards on the eastern wall to accommodate.
· It was suggested that advertising banners could be displayed around the AGP to gain some income. Limit how many from the start, make it clear for how long and for how much, define the size – find out what others charge? On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was RESOLVED following a majority 
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vote (5 for, 1 against) to accept the idea in principle and ascertain figures.                                                                                                                               The FC would like to display one for their activities. The question was raised that should the FC pay if others are being charged and it was agreed that others would be for commercial advertising. The FC should be free of charge as it will provide an example to potential commercial advertisers.
· The Chairman signed the Service Level Agreement; the Chairman of the FC had already signed.
· Grass – ask contractor to cut the grass as soon as possible. Hinge on western side door – check with Rob. A child’s head had got stuck under the Bowls Club gate trying to retrieve a ball; this was most unusual and had never happened before. The gate will be risk assessed.                                                  
14/03/24
Ryland Road Playing Field

· Nothing back from the residents, it may be a fait au compli. It was agreed to have the Solicitor draw up an agreement to be signed by all the residents with shared responsibility for maintenance and the area of land between their fence and the new fence. On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Greenway, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to ask the Solicitor to draw up a simple agreement as per previous discussions. Subject to the agreement being signed, should the fence fall into disrepair, the PC reserves the right to remove the fence.
· There has been some damage to the field at the rear of 16 Ryland Road. Cllr Greenway and the Clerk inspected it as soon as it was reported. A letter of apology has been received from the resident and the area top soiled and re-seeded, it will be reviewed and if necessary additional work carried out at their expense. There is soil and debris at the back of the property which the property owner will be asked to remove.
14/03/25       Manor Park Facility matters

· The Facilities Manager had nothing to report 
· AGP report – provision should be made to replace the central curtain in the future. How much to replace?

· Entrance mat

8.28pm Meeting adjourned to allow member of the public to speak

                      Mat on the inside will protect the wear on the entrance

8.30pm Meeting resumed

                  Investigate further types of mats. Ask other AGP owners & Lano. 

· On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to agree the scale of fees to be levied for the use of Manor Park facilities for 2014/15 as circulated in the draft prior to the meeting
· Annual Play Equipment Inspection highlighted that Ryland Road Playing Field is near the Beck. Erect a sign or two warning of running water danger at the rear of the Club and halfway down. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Pikett, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to obtain quotes.
· Zip wire – agreed in principle for one with a metal frame. Quotes to be sought for next meeting. Updating equipment – Roundabout – small age group equipment. Cone climber. May have to call another meeting. Defer

· CCTV – Demonstration can be given. Arrange demo and defer to next meeting

· On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Lowen, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to accept the lowest quote for the purchase of a recycled plastic picnic table. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to set a maximum budget of £700.00 for the purchase of two seats plus fixings. Finance to be requested from POS Reserves - agenda for next Full Council meeting.
· Goal posts – defer to next meeting.
· On a proposal from Cllr Lowen, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept the quote for slabs to lay a path from the footpath off Poacher’s Rest to the Playing Field, work to be carried out by the Facilities Team.
· 7th April – The Barclays Premier League Trophy will visit Manor Park.  Advertised in Welton News/Dunholme News and schools.

14/03/26     Councillors’ Reports


          None
Please be advised that these are notes of the meeting taken by the Clerk and cannot in any way be regarded as the official minutes of Council proceedings until they are approved and signed at the next meeting
